BARDSEY PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING  APRIL 16th 2015 
Chairman’s Welcome Cllr Stentiford welcomed approximately 25 residents to the Annual Meeting. He announced the Crime figures for the year , showing a total of 8 crimes , 13 fewer than in the previous year.  
 Apologies for absence Cllrs Bosomworth.and Tatman. 

 Minutes of 2014 APM. Copies of last year's minutes had been circulated. It was then proposed Shelley Colley, seconded Martin Ward, and agreed unanimously that these should be accepted. 
 Report from the  Chairman on work carried out by the Council during the last year  Cllr Stentiford began by welcoming Cllr Ward to the Council and informing residents that there will be no Parish Election in May this year as all the existing Cllrs  will be returned unopposed, there being no other nominations. 
As part of the Governance Review, despite strong opposition from BPC, the Bardsey boundary has this year been changed , with some parts of the original Bardsey now forming part of Scarcroft. 

The Council has had a good look at the Village Pond , bringing in an expert on pond management who reported that it is in a healthy condition. 
The entrance to Blacksmith's Field has been modified to improve visibility and safety. 

A very successful litter pick was conducted recently , thanks to Richard Brown and the Bardsey Flyers who set it up .The equivalent of 2 skips of rubbish were collected. 
The Bowling Club Lease is due for renewal and should shortly be in place. 
A defibrillator is now fitted to the wall of the Village Hall and the code for opening it can be obtained by dialling 999.

An excellent job has been done in renovating the Village Hall and the VH committee, especially the fundraisers , should be congratulated. 
Parkfield conitnues to be well used and there is a possibility of improving the path structure over the next 12 months. 
The Playground is checked weekly by Cllrs for safety. Generally, it is in good condition, although some attention is needed to the 'soft' rubber flooring in places.
The Website continues to be an excellent support service for the village and thanks should go to Cllr Frankland for this. 
Planning and Highway matters are to be reported on separately and David Gluck will report on the Neighbourhood Plan. The Chairman would like to thank the Steering Committee for all the hard work they have done so far. 
Planning Report by Cllr Frankland Cllr Frankland explained that the Council has a small subcommittee consisting of himself and Cllrs Flockton and Tatman, who together look at all planning applications submitted to the Council and make recommendations for Council approval. The aim is to provide local colour and expertise which may be unknown to the Planners. Contentious applications are often referred by residents to the Council. It is interesting to note that of the  many applications about  which the Council has been lobbied by residents and their concerns passed on to LCC,  a large proportion nevertheless eventually receive approval from Leeds. This year these included ones on Bingley Bank, Rigton Bank, Bardsey Bank Top, and Wayside Crescent. In all 42 applications were considered, out of which the Council objected to 9, commented on 5, and made no objection to 28.
Highway Report from Cllr Hoyland Cllr Hoyland gave a detailed report on the work done/ attempted on most of the village roads during the year. These included the A58 where line marking has been re-done from the Traffic Lights to  Hetchell View, one of 2  sunken drain covers reported dealt with, and a promise made that  the milestone will be restored; Church Lane where serious attempts have now been made to tackle the flooding problem; Woodacre Lane ,with long standing problems relating to potholes, road and footpath erosion and water flooding on to Church Lane, where problems have been acknowledged by Highways and  money set aside but no date set; the Duck Pond where the bridleway has been re-surfaced but the top end of the pond classed as being acceptable. Potholes, road cleaning , drain clearing and dumping, overflowing litter bins have regularly been followed up. LCC have won a bid for £26 million for a cycleway  between Leeds and Bradford which will have an impact on Highway's manpower. 
 Financial Report from the  Clerk. The Clerk had distributed copies of the year's accounts and expanded on a few points. She emphasised the difference between the reserves held at the beginning and end of the year and explained  that this could largely be attributed to the large grants made to the Village Hall and to Bardsey Sports Club. This year the Council has again promised a large sum to the Village Hall for refurbishment of the kitchen and Neighbourhood Plan expenses will continue to take a heavy toll on finances.  This will entail modest spending on other items unless we are able to obtain some 106 money for “green projects”. 
 Neighbourhood Plan – Report from David Gluck, Consultant on the  NDP to Bardsey Parish Council. 
 David Gluck began by explaining that the NDP has to comply with LCC Core Strategy. Some new housing is required in the Outer Leeds Area of which Bardsey is a part.                                                                                                           The document about to be submitted for village consultation is currently 30 pages long but will eventually run to 70. It includes the Vision Statement on how we would like Bardsey to appear in 2028 , our Objectives and Range of Policies to achieve these. Unlike previous documents like the VDS, if approved, the NDP will have full statutory authority.                                                                                             We need to encourage the right amount of housing for the village – approximately 50 according to the HNS. Other points include improving the quality and character of the village, biodiversity, landscaping, improving highway safety and parking, improving rights of way, sustaining business , encouraging healthy lifestyles, and retaining green space.                                                                          The Green Belt is a thorny issue. A number of people  have put their land forward for possible development but in Bardsey there is almost no land available other than GB.  If LCC  wishes to alter the GB,it  has to consider  this across  the whole of Leeds. This presents a problem for Bardsey ,but David suggests leaving it  in abeyance . Instead we should concentrate on the type of housing we prefer to see and leave the actual location to LCC.                                                                             A new town development may go ahead at Headley Hall, which would reduce the pressure for housing in the villages.                                                                                                                                  This will be the first of 2 draft consultations to go out to the village. The exercise will be repeated in 6 months after the responses to this draft are analysed. It will then go to LCC who may take 6 months to consider An Independent Inspector will then be appointed , after which it will again come back to us for comment.
Cllr Sidle added.at this point to explain that the present consultation is not statutory, but the second one will be. He urged everyone to support this draft. 
 Any Other Business. A few questions were taken on the NDP and answered by David. 
The Chairman thanked everyone for their attendance, and asked for volunteers willing to deliver the consultation documents to give their names to a member of the committee. Cllr Hoyland expressed thanks for  the hard work put in by the SC. 
Signed: 
Date:  
BPC APM 2015 Mins.
